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Minutes of Town Council Meeting
January 10, 2017
Glasgow Town Hall
Council Members Present:  Sonny Williams, Andy Ryan, Mike Turner, Andrea Bradley, Jeremy Kilgore, Monica Dock
Also Present:  Mayor Ruby Clark, Town Manager Bill Rolfe, Town Attorney Tommy Simons, Sr. Administrative Assistant Jane Higginbotham
Guests Present:  Susan Ryan, Sgt. Angel Poole, Jeff Rankin, Rockbridge County Clerk of Court Bruce Patterson, Reese McClanahan
The Pledge of Allegiance and a brief prayer were led by Councilor Jeremy Kilgore.  
Mayor Ruby Clark called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  
Rockbridge County Clerk of Court Bruce Patterson swore in Sonny Williams, Andy Ryan, and Mike Turner as Council members.

Public Comment:

Reese McClanahan – Mrs. McClanahan stated she works for the Humane Society in Lynchburg.  Mrs. McClanahan stated they received a grant to help Rockbridge County spade and neuter dogs and cats.  Mrs. McClanahan stated they need space to run a transport out of Glasgow.  Mrs. McClanahan stated the 4th Tuesday of March 2017 has been set for this.  Mrs. McClanahan stated part of the feral cat plan is the cats come back to where they were picked up.
Review of Minutes:
Regular Council Meeting December 13, 2016.  
Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded by Monica Dock to approve the minutes for   December 13, 2016 Council Meeting.
Carried unanimous voice vote.

Consideration of Bills:

Councilor Monica Dock asked if the bill for Mary Earhart was less than what we have paid her in the past.  Town Manager Rolfe stated yes, approximately $7,000-$8,000 less than last year.
Town Manager Rolfe stated the 2017 Ford F150 pick-up truck for the police department comes with no police equipment on it.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he has three (3) quotes for getting the police equipment put on the truck:

1) Sheehy Ford - $11,581.04; 2) Gately Comm. - $8,046.75; 3) Patriot Safety Supply - $7,747.38.

Town Manager Rolfe stated the truck should be delivered in the next ten (10) days.  Town Manager Rolfe stated the middle of February is the earliest we can get on Patriot’s scheduled to get the police equipment put on the truck.

Motion by Sonny Williams and Seconded by Mike Turner to pay all bills listed and any other bills that may come up.

Carried unanimous voice vote.

Police Report:
Sgt. Angel Poole stated she made 30 calls of service; travelled 431.6 miles; wrote (nine) 9 tickets; gave out eight (8) warnings; did six (6) building checks; attended the rescue squad dinner; gave out Toys for Tots at Town Hall;  attended the Council meeting; attended an event at the local pre-school.  Sgt. Poole stated she was impressed with the knowledge the children have for that age.  Sgt. Poole stated she is still giving out friendly reminders to get a town decal.
Committee/Commission Reports:
None.
Old Business:

A.Update on New Truck for Police Department.  Town Manager Rolfe the truck will be delivered in the next ten (10) days.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he will go ahead and get on Patriot’s schedule for the middle of February to put police equipment on the truck.
New Business:
A. Authorization to Hold Public Hearing to Amend Chapter 6, Sec. 6-22, (e); Sec. 6-24,          (f); Sec. 6-25, (b) (d); Sec. 6-26, (c) Regarding Billing Date, Penalty, Septage      

Commercial Account Charges.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated part of the condition 

for the grant for the sewer rehab project is to amend our Town Code.  Town Manager 

Rolfe stated the only change is the bills will be due in 20 days instead of 30 days.  

Town Manager Rolfe stated Sec. 6-25 is about fees charged for commercial accounts.

Town Manager Rolfe stated a public hearing was not held on the new rates, so this 

will be included in the public hearing.  Town Manager stated the public hearing will
be held February 14, 2017.
Motion by Monica Dock and Seconded by Mike Turner to authorize public hearing to amend Chapter 6, Sec. 6-22, (e); Sec. 6-24, (f); Sec. 6-25, (b), (d); Sec. 6-26, (c) regarding billing date, penalty, septage commercial account charges.

Carried unanimous voice vote.
B. Annual Report of State Requirements for WWTP Lab.  WWTP Supervisor Jeff 
Rankin stated there are a few changes:  he now has to renew his license every year           
instead of every other year, and he now does proficiency testing once a year instead of

twice a year. Councilor Monica Dock asked if the equipment is running smoothly.  Mr. 

Rankin stated the town received a $40,000 grant for an emergency generator.

C. Mohawk Grant Awarded to Glasgow Volunteer Fire Department.  Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated Mohawk awarded a $100,000 grant to the Glasgow Fire Department to replace the self-contained breathing apparatus.  Town Manager Rolfe stated we will send them a thank you letter from the town for supporting our fire department.

D. Approval to Purchase New Garage Door for Town Shop.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he is trying to get three (3) quotes.  The size of the door is 26’-28’ wide.
Other:  
Town Manager Bill Rolfe stated committee appointments needs to be made, especially the Planning Commission, to start working on updating the flood plain ordinance..   Town Manager Rolfe stated names need to be turned in at the February 14, 2017 Council meeting.  Town Manager Rolfe stated Council cannot have a member on the Zoning Board of Appeals but can have a member on the Planning Commission.
Town Manager Rolfe stated the annual reports by the rescue squad and fire department will be made at the February 14, 2017 Council meeting.

Mayor Ruby Clark asked about the speed limit signs.  Town Manager Rolfe stated he is still waiting to hear from VDOT.  

Town Manager Rolfe stated the new Upper James River sign at the boat landing will be put up when we have better weather.  Town Manager Rolfe stated the sign is approximately 4’ x 6’.

Mayor Ruby Clark stated Town Hall will be closed Friday, January 13, 2017 and Monday, January 16, 2017 for Lee/Jackson Day and Martin Luther King Day, respectively.  Mayor Clark stated the next Council meeting will be February 14, 2017.  

Councilor Monica Dock asked Town Attorney Tommy Simons if he had any information on the abandoned houses.  Mr. Simons stated he will have a full report at the February 14, 2017 meeting.

Motion by Jeremy Kilgore and Seconded by Mike Turner to adjourn.
Carried unanimous voice vote.

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 PM.                                                                                                             
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